
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
At the meeting of the Portfolio Holder – Energy and Environment, held on the 6th 
February, 2018 the following matters were discussed. The decisions of the Portfolio 
Holder are set out below in each item along with reasons for the decision and other 
options considered.   
 
 
DNPH.EE.34 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 There were no declarations of interests in respect of items on the 

agenda.  
 
DNPH.EE.35 TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER – 24 HOUR CLEARWAY MANBY 

ROAD (A1173), IMMINGHAM 
 

The Portfolio Holder received a report that introduces a Traffic 
Regulation Order for a ’24 hour Clearway’ on the section of A1173 
Manby Road, Immingham to provide a continuation of the existing 
restriction within North Lincolnshire to prevent vehicles from stopping 
on this high speed road. 

 

 
PORTFOLIO HOLDER 

 

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT 

 
DECISION NOTICE 



RESOLVED –  
 
(1) That subject to no objections being received, approval be 

granted to the making of a“24 hour Clearway” Traffic 
Regulation Order as listed in the Schedule given in Appendix 
1 and shown on drawings TRO17-07/1 and TRO17-07/2.  
 

(2) That in the event that there were unresolved objections to the 
Order, these were referred back to the Portfolio Holder for 
determination and decision as to whether or not the Traffic 
Regulation Order be confirmed. 

 
 
 
 

Reasons for decision – 
  

• To improve the safe passage of vehicles along the A1173 for 
all road users.  

• To prevent vehicles (in particular HGVs) from parking on this 
section of the a1173. 

 

OTHER OPTIONS CONSIDERED – The area concerned could be left 
as unrestricted. However, this would not be supported by Humberside 
Police who have identified safety concerns around obstruction of the 
highway affecting the free flow of traffic and poor visibility particularly 
around access to and from industrial premises located on the high 
speed section of the A1173, leading to near miss reports. Given the 
class of vehicles and the speed of traffic using the dual carriageway in 
particular, it was recommended that the Council address these 
concerns. 


